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  27 September 2024 

Ms Jen Butler MP 
Labor Member for Lyons 
Email: jen.butler@parliament.tas.gov.au 

Dear Ms Butler 

In Parliament on Wednesday, 11 September, you asked the following constituent question of me in 
my capacity as Minister for Infrastructure: 
 
“Francis from Longford would like to know the results of the noise loggers used to measure 
the decibel readings of traffic conducted by State Roads on Esk Farm and Valleyfield 
between the dates of 16 May and 29 May 2024, which have been withheld by State Growth.’’ 
 
In response, I am advised by the Department of State Growth that it commissioned a noise report 
on Illawarra Road in May 2024. 
 
Noting that it is a highly technical report, a copy will be sent to affected landowners soon, along 
with an open offer for them to contact us if they would like a meeting with the noise consultant to 
discuss the more technical aspects of the report. 
 
The Department advises that there has never been any intention to withhold any information or this 
report from landowners. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Jeremy Rockliff MP 
Premier 

mailto:will.hodgman@dpac.tas.gov.au

